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SCENARIO/SITUTATION:  Market rules specify that a 650 message be sent from the CR to the TDSP to reconnect service after a temporary disconnect.

ISSUE/PROBLEM: 

AEP field personnel have raised the issue that they do not think there should be a need for a retail customer to call their Option 1 CR and have the CR send a 650 reconnect order after a temporary disconnect.  They believe that this is best handled between the field tech and the retail customer at the time the temporary disconnect is made.  Most of these reconnects happen on the same day, many within minutes or hours of temporary disconnect.  Calling to issue, transmit, receive and route a 650 order for the reconnect will not be timely enough.

PROPOSED SOLUTION:  INTERMEDIATE/TEMPORARY WORKAROUND

 None

PROPOSED SOLUTION:  LONG TERM SOLUTION
Bypass the requirement of a 650 reconnect order when the reconnect will occur on the same day and an agreement for reconnect timing can be negotiated between the field tech doing the temporary disconnect, and the retail customer.

If the reconnect will be needed several days after the temporary disconnect (ie. re-wire job, etc.) or the return to reconnect cannot be negotiated between the customer and the field tech at the time of the temporary disconnect, then the current process of the retail customer calling their Option 1 CR for the reconnect, and the process of issuing a 650 reconnect order, should be followed.
